
 Construction Notice 
 

 

Information as of: September 2025 
 

Hazel McCallion Line 

Nighttime Telecom Installations on Fairview 
Road near Hurontario Street 
 
 September 15-29, 2025; Monday to Friday 8 pm to 6 am 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 



 
  

Contact Us: 
Call us: 416-202-7500 
Write to us at: peel@metrolinx.com  
Find us on X  @HazelMcCallionLine 
Visit metrolinx.com to sign up for our newsletter 
 

 

 
 
 
What work is taking place? 
Crews will be installing underground telecommunication infrastructure at the northeast corner of Fairview 
Road and Hurontario Street.  In order to do the installations in an efficient manner, this work is scheduled in 
the nights from September 15-29, 2025. The work hours are Monday to Fridays  8 pm to 6 am.  The north 
sidewalk of Fairview Road will also be closed for this duration.  
 
This work is necessary to improve the telecommunication infrastructure in the area. We thank you for your 
patience and understanding.  
 
In accordance with City of Mississauga Noise By-Law Exemption requirements, this notice is meant to advise 
that residents near the work site can expect to hear noise and vibration caused by trucks, excavators, 
backhoes, and other construction equipment related to this work. 
 
Please note, work may be rescheduled due to weather or unforeseen circumstances. If you require the most 
up-to-date information, please reach out to peel@metrolinx.com  
 

 
TIMING  
• The work is scheduled on nights from September 

15-29 from 8 pm to 6 am (Monday to Friday).  
• Work could be rescheduled and delayed due to 

weather conditions or unforeseen circumstances. 
 
TRAFFIC DETAILS 
• Please follow the signs.  

 
TRANSIT DETAILS 
• Please visit www.miway.ca for more details.  

 
 
 

 

 
PEDESTRIAN DETAILS 
• The north sidewalk of Fairview Road between 

Hurontario Street and Mississauga Valley 
Boulevard will be closed for this duration.  

• Please follow pedestrian detour signage. 
• Please take care when walking or cycling near 

construction areas and watch for additional signs 
directing the public such as detours and 
dismounting. 

• Be sure to only cross the street at designated 
crosswalks.   

 
CONTACT US 
• Metrolinx has a dedicated community relations 

team in place to work with residents in Peel region 
through the construction.  

• 24-hour line 416-202-7500 
 

mailto:peel@metrolinx.com
http://www.miway.ca/

